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NEW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES OF HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING 
BAR CENTER, ABLANY, NEW YORK 
APRIL 4, 1992 

PRESENT: Adler; Ange; Baker; Baldwin; Banner; Barnett; Bermingham; Besunder;: 
Bracken; Brand; Brevorka; Cedarbaum; Ciulla; Clarke; Clements; Cometa; 
Connolly; Cooke; Cooper; Daly; D'Angelo; Darche; DelleCese; Doyle; 
Dwyer; Egelfeld; Eppler; Feigenbaum; Field; Fink; Friedman; Galloway; 
Geltzer; Gershon; Goldblum; Goldstein; Goodstein; M. Gross; Grossman; 
Haig; Halpern; Hart; Haskel; Hassett; Headley; Heming; Hesterberg; 
Horan; Jacoby; Jaffe; Jones; Karan; Kellar; Kennedy; J. Kenney; Kessler; 
King; Klein; Lee; Leinheardt; Levin; Lindenauer; Long; Longo; Macerate; 
Madigan; Maher; Markuson; Marrero; McGlinn; Meng; Mercorella; Meyer; 
Millon; Minardo; P. Mitchell; J.C. Moore; Morris; Netter; Nobile; O'Brien; 
O'Keeffe; Opotowsky; Ostertag; Palermo; Patrick; Pearl; Peckham; Pelky; 
Pfeifer; Pisani; Pruzansky; Radding; Radigan; Raysman; Reich; Reiniger; 
Reizes; Rice; Richardson; Rifkin; Riley; Roper; Rosiny; Rothstein; Ruffer; 
Sachs; Santemma; Schumacher; Seward; Sienko; Simberkoff; Small; 
Spellman; Stave; Sussman; Triebwasser; Tro.eger; Vigdor; Walker; 
J. Walsh; Weiner; R. White; Williams; Witmer; Wolf; Yanas; Zalayet.

1. Approval of minutes of January 31, 1992 meeting. The minutes vyere approved as
distributed.

2. Report of Treasurer. Mr. Gershon summarized the Treasurer's report covering the
period January 1 - February 29, 1992. He reviewed the major income and expense
segments of the budget and advised that these were within the Finance Committee's
estimates for the first two months of the fiscal year. He noted changes made in the
investment allocations in the Association's reserve funds to provide added growth and
an increased return for these accounts. Mr. Gershon indicated the Finance Committee
was also considering the appropriate timing for making supplemental payments, as
provided in the 1992 budget, in cooperation with The New York Bar Foundation, to
reduce the outstanding principal remaining on the Bar Center expansion loan to
minimize long-term interest expenses. He stated that the Association remained in
sound financial condition and that in accordance with the Bylaws, the audited financial
report for the 1991 fiscal year would be presented at the June meeting of the House.
The report was received with thanks.

3. Election of Nominating Committee and NYSBA Delegates to ABA House of
Delegates. Henry L. King, Chair of the Nominating Committee, reported that the
committee had nominated John J. Yanas, Angelo T. Cometa arid John A.R. Walsh as
members-at-large of the Nominating Committee and Mr. Yanas as its Chair for the 1992-
93 Association year. A motion was adopted electing said Chair and members. Mr. King
then reported that the Nominating Committee had selected Robert J. Bohner to serve as
an alternate at-large member. A motion was adopted electing Mr. Bohner to that
position.
































